Community Preservation Committee

August 20, 2007

PRESENT, MEMBERS:  Mr. Bulman Chair, Mr. Hallin Vice Chair, Ms. Dean, Mr. Leavitt, Mr. Linbacher, Mr. McKain, Mr. Scott, Mr. Sheehan

OTHERS:  Selectman Murray, Mr. Bjorklund

CALL TO ORDER-  7:00 p.m.
I.  ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

A.  Communication-  A message has been received from Ms. Harbottle to the effect that the consultant will present recommendations for Phase I of the Housing Plan on Thursday, August 23 at 8 p.m. in the Selectmen’s hearing room.  The Planning Board hopes someone from CPC can be present.
II. OLD BUSINESS-

A.  Maxwell Trust Closing Costs:  Mr. Bulman reported that he spoke to Town Counsel who informed him that if the Town has received a reliance letter from Maxwell, it would be appropriate for CPC to cover the cost.  Mr. Linbacher suggested it might be wise to clear the transaction through Town Meeting.  Mr. Bulman explained that Town Meeting voted to buy the property.  Town Counsel says it is legal and appropriate to use money from CPC’s administrative fund to pay for the 21E study and the reliance letter.
Mr. Scott noted that he had not been a member of the committee at that time, but he has reviewed the minutes.  It is his belief that CPC committed to pay the closing costs.  Mr. Bulman agreed.  

MOTION by Mr. Bullard, SECOND by Mr. Scott, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED TO pay to Maxwell Trust, from CPC Administrative Funds, a total of $4,883.48 for the following:
$2,385.94 for legal fees to Atty. Henderson for Litchfield closing costs;

$1,001.40 for 21E study on Litchfield Property by Webb Engineering; and

$1,496.14 for purchase of rights in plans for portion of Litchfield property proposed by Dayton Engineering.
Mr. Linbacher asked how such costs would be handled in the future and Mr. Scott said it would be done through the application process.  Mr. Linbacher said that in the future the full cost should be presented to Town Meeting with the administrative costs factored in.

Mr. Murray said he felt Mr. Linbacher’s point is valid.  CPC voted based on one appraisal of the property.  Other appraisals later came in.  Lack of clarity resulted in unclear guidelines.  It should be clearly stated from the beginning whether the land is for open space or other purposes, as well as what the owner can reasonably expect to get.  In the case of the Litchfield property, different entities voted based on different expectations.  The appraisal should be moved to as early as possible in the process.  

Mr. Bulman agreed, and noted that Maxwell Trust had said the board and the applicant can agree on one appraiser.  He will check on this with the Coalition.  
B.  Meeting Schedule-  Because the Conservation Commission will meet on September 10 and 24, CPC will meet on September 17.  It was tentatively agreed that other meetings will be held on October 1 and 22, November 5 and 19, and December 3, 10, and 17.
As it was last year, the deadline for the applications will be October 15.  Applicants must abide by this date unless the committee votes to waive for cause.

Mr. Sheehan and Mr. Hallin will review the website.  Mr. Hallin noted that Mr. Rose is happy to help with this and can include both pictures and text.

C.  Liaison Reports- 
1. Advisory Board- Mr. Scott will procure the Advisory Board’s agenda.  Mr. Linbacher was on the Advisory Board for six years.  At that time, each member was a liaison to one or more boards.  Mr. Bulman will talk to the chairman.  Mr. Murray noted that CPC should be proactive and ask the Advisory Board to have someone attend meetings.  The December meeting is especially important.  Mr. Murray suggested that Mr. Sheehan and Mr. Hallin send a joint letter to the Advisory Board informing them of the closing date for application, projects that have been completed, how to access the website, etc.  It was suggested that a copy be sent to The Mariner.
2.  Unexpended Funds- Mr. Snow was unable to attend the meeting, but has been talking with Mr. Agnew and Mr. Kalishes.  Members agreed that Town entities must justify to the committee any dispersal of CPC funds.   Mr. McKain added that he had called the Community Preservation Coalition and was told that unexpended funds revert to the specific area for which Town Meeting voted them.  Mr. Bulman said he would like further clarification regarding funding sources.
3.  Applications- Mr. Linbacher suggested that applicants be encouraged to submit their applications by e-mail so that the committee can respond by e-mail.
4.  Water Resources- Mr. Hallin will serve as liaison to the Water Resources Committee and believes their application will be received before the October deadline.  
Mr. Bulman said the website should be up before the next meeting and urged members to get their comments to him.  

Mr. Murray said that this can be done without violating the Open Meeting Law so long as members do not share comments with each other to the extent of reaching a quorum.  The chair can receive the aggregate comments for sharing at a meeting.
5.)  Letter to Applicants:  Mr. Scott asked how far back the applicants should go when describing project status and Mr. Bulman said it should be to day one.  He will ask Ms. Crowell to develop a list of projects with their proponents, address, type of project, etc.  Mr. McKain said he would research the need for deed restriction for recreational projects.
Five Year Plan/Forecast:  Mr. Linbacher said he does not see that CPC has a five year list of projects that can be planned and moved along.  It will be necessary for the subcommittees to get in touch with the proponents and ask them to develop such a plan.  It will be necessary to determine how to rank them and in which order.
Mr. Bulman said the committee should rank the projects and Mr. Scott said there should be a list of projects that the committee can score.  There may not be enough projects for the money available in any given year.

Mr. Linbacher said that CPC should try to adhere to the percentages allowed.  People will object if the committee keeps banking large sums of money.

Mr. Murray said that Mr. Linbacher had identified the nexus for this committee.  They are moving from being reactive to proactive.  After Town Meeting there should be a debriefing of what has passed and not passed, and a spreadsheet developed.  The committee can then identify needs and start looking for solutions.  The Historical Committee is very good at doing this.
Mr. Bulman agreed, adding that CPC is trustee of a large fund that is getting larger.  It will be necessary to go out and determine the best uses.

Ms. Dean said there is a need for affordable assisted living.  There have been discussions regarding land swapping and the Curtis, St. Francis, and the Gouldston Property. 

Mr. Murray observed that proposals for the house across from the fire station raise anger among abutters.  If their input is sought, they may be more agreeable.

Mr. Bulman said CPC would look at any proposal and see if it is viable.  It may be possible for CPC to do a cash flow analysis and figure out a mortgage, then provide six units for good, hard-working people who need them.  The Housing Authority could serve as landlord and manage the property.

 ADJOURNMENT

8:30 p.m.  MOTION BY Mr. Linbacher, SECOND by Ms. Dean, and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Claire McDonough
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